York & District Table Tennis Association

Minutes of General Meeting

11/09/2017 at York Railway Institute

Present: Charles Allenby, David Atkinson, Matt Ayres, Anne Barnard, Mike Belton, Adrian Church, Richard Crowther, John Farmery, John Freeman, Aaron Graham, Richard Ingleby, Chris Maude, Dave Norville, Chris Oxborough, Tim Smith, John Temple, Peter Thompson.
1. Apologies for absence

Dave Quinlan, Jim Stevenson, Mick Wilcockson, Jon Wooldridge. 
John Farmery represented Topspin York (with permission from the meeting).
2. Minutes of September General Meeting and matters arising
· The minutes were read and accepted.
· Fines incurred by clubs not represented at the August General Meeting were paid at this meeting.
3. Officers' reports

3.1 Chair, Development Officer, Child Protection Officer (Tim Smith)
· Looking forward to new season. Good to see we have maintained the same number of teams.
· First Millthorpe session last Friday. Any clubs looking for players please come along.
3.2 General Secretary (John Farmery)
· John formulated fixtures, checked by David Atkinson and Dave Quinlan. Dave published them on website. John produced a Venues/Fixtures Sheet (handbook replacement) and sent to team contacts and Club Secretaries.

· University fixtures in weeks 1 and 2 and others that fall outside term times have been rearranged.

· All players must be registered on the TTE Database and pay their fees before they play in a match.

· John will email Team Contact Sheet to all Club Secretaries and Team Contacts this week.
3.3  Treasurer (Richard Crowther)

· Richard reported on the state of the accounts: Current £3156.55, Deposit £1664.74.

3.4  Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)
· Shepherd / Machell rules regarding eligibility in semi-finals and finals have been changed. David explained the changes to the meeting.

· David will be asking Club Secretaries for Shepherd / Machell entries shortly.
· John pointed out that in the cup match played in February that was the subject of an investigation, 3 of the 9 handicaps were not calculated correctly. It was suggested that the two captains calculate and check the handicaps before the match starts.
· Tim explained that the Bagshaw Trophy has been put back due to an administrative error. Looking to run as a one-day event during the mid-season break, linked to 90th anniversary events.
· Richard applied to Table Tennis England to stage a 1-star tournament on Saturday 25th November at York RI. It was accepted and will be part of 90th anniversary, but looking to hold it annually. 

3.5  Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)
· Peter requested the annual £50 coaching grant.

· Peter will be attending a Yorkshire meeting on Wednesday 13th September.

3.6  Yorkshire League Secretary (Richard Crowther)
· Five teams have been entered into the Yorkshire Veterans’ League. Those matches scheduled for the Sunday of the York Closed must be brought forward.
4. How to attract more girls and women into the sport
· Need to keep up efforts to attract more girls and women into the sport.
· We will look at numbers / percentages of female players in other nearby leagues.

5. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary
· There have been two meetings of the sub-group so far but not many people attended.

· List of ideas created but need volunteers to run with them.
6. Distribution of scorecards and balls to Club Secretaries
· Mike Cooper produced scorecards for Winter League, Summer League and Shepherd/Machell. John collected them from Mike and passed invoice to Rich for payment.

· Winter League scorecards and balls were distributed to clubs at the meeting.
7. Any other business

· Handbook replacement: Everything except for the Balance Sheet is available on the website. Richard gives a copy of the Balance Sheet to Club Secretaries at the AGM so it was decided that it should not be published on the web-site.
· Tim, John and Dave Lobley did three Friday nights coaching at Wigginton & Haxby recently.
· Bob Young is looking into setting up coaching at Wilberfoss.

· John Widdup is setting up coaching at Fulford Tennis Club.

· Grading Lists: Match Committee looked at the grading lists and raised a few concerns. These will be discussed at the Management Committee Meeting after this meeting.
· Tim informed the meeting that changes to parking arrangements at RI are being made. Tim will let all clubs know when they are known.
· TTE EGM vote to change governance to comply with Sport England in order to continue to receive funding went through. 
· John Temple thanked RI for reconsidering their Division 3 team’s entry to accommodate Strensall ‘B’ at the last General Meeting. He also thanked the committee for all their work.
· Anne asked if funding is available for people to take coaching courses.
John Farmery
